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Nau mai haere mai 
 
Welcome 
We welcome new 5 year old, Willow Eketone, to St John’s School. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Thank you 
A big thank you to the PTA who 
recently purchased 4 new picnic 
tables for school. They are a great 
size and are proving very popular. 
Here are some photos of the 
children eating lunch on them last 
week, in the sun! 
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Congratulations 
Congratulations to the Middle and Senior Class students who attended the Rippa Rugby tournament in 
Alexandra last Friday. Everyone participated and tried their best and had fun. Thanks to the coaches and 
managers for helping with the teams.  
For results and photos please see the Middle Class part of this newsletter. 
 
Another thank you 
The PTA working bee which was planned for Sunday the 19th May was postponed due to weather but a 
huge thank you to Garrad Eketone and his workers who came on Monday and put the weed mat and 
straw down around all the native plants. 
What a fantastic job they did and I’m sure everyone really appreciates their efforts getting this done for us. 
A huge thank you!  
 
Pink Shirt Day thank you 
Thank you to everyone who donated a gold coin for Pink Shirt Day last Thursday 16th May. We 
raised   $100.00 which will be given to The NZ Mental Health Foundation.   
 
Old newspapers 
If anyone has old newspapers they don’t want we would love them for school as in weeks 6, 7 and 8, 
classes are going to be joining together on a Friday afternoon to take part in some technology challenges. 
These challenges include using newspapers to make things!  
Thank you.  
 
King’s Birthday Weekend and Teacher Only Day  
A reminder that school is closed for  King’s Birthday weekend on Monday 3rd June and then for 
Teachers Only Day on Tuesday 4th June.  
So an extra long weekend for everyone. Maniototo Area School is also closed for Teachers Only Day on 
Tuesday 4th June.  
 
Matariki Holiday 
Also a reminder that there is a public holiday for the celebration of Matariki on Friday 28th June, so school 
is closed on this day. 
 
Reports/Portfolios and Parent Teacher Interviews 
Mid year reports and portfolios will be sent home on Thursday 27th June.  
Mid year reports can be kept but we ask that portfolios are returned to school please.  
Parent teacher interviews will be held the following week on Tuesday 2nd and Wednesday 3rd July.  
In the next newsletter there will be a form to fill in, indicating which day you would prefer if you would like a 
parent teacher interview.  
 
 

 
 
 
 

*During the month of May we have been praying the traditional Catholic prayer, the Rosary which is a 
special set of prayers which tell us about the life of Jesus and his mother, Mary.  
We get together each morning when the bell rings and say the Rosary together in the Senior Class. We 
have a school set of rosary beads and some children bring their own. 
 
*Last Sunday, the 9th May our church celebrated the Feast of Pentecost which is a very sacred and special 
time in the Bible and in the Church when the disciples received the gift of the Holy Spirit. Pentecost took 
place 50 days after Jesus rose from the dead on Easter Sunday. Pentecost Sunday is also thought of as 
the “birthday” of the Church. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Special Character: 



 
 
 
 

Here are some photos of happenings in the Junior Class. 
 
Eating beetroot brownie made with beetroot grown in the Junior Class vegetable garden. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Flynn McSkimming at the end of  
Maths time with his man made  

out of shapes. 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Arthur Dowling at the end of  
Reading time making words  
with the magnetic letters. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Junior Class News: 



 
This term in some of our writing times we have been writing about a picture, using our imagination.  
These stories were written after brainstorming a picture of some binoculars: 
 
I could see a magic ice age land through the binoculars. I saw a wooly rhino fighting a wooly mammoth. 
A sabre-tooth tiger was on the back of the mammoth. A big sloth was falling off the wooly rhinos 
cave and it face planted face first. 
By George Love 
 
I could see through the binoculars a castle. The castle was on a magical island. The queen could shoot 
magical powers and her power was ice. She turned me into an ice statue of ice. 
By Lochy Barnish 
 
On a Friday afternoon some of the Year 1s and all of the Year 2s use the Senior Class laptops and 
participate in a computer programme called “Steps”. The younger children use an alphabet app to practice 
their alphabet skills during this time. 
The Steps programme supports our classroom reading programme and structured literacy. The children are 
introduced to a lot of words that appear as individual words and in sentences and these words are 
incorporated into games. The words are re-introduced again and again until they are confident with them. It 
helps children: 
-decode words -recognise words -use the words in context -spell the word 
-break the word up into syllables -match the words with its meaning -write the word 
-use the word in a variety of memory activities 
The programme automatically adjusts if children find something hard and it gives them more practice of that 
skill. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 

 
 

 
 
Kumusta, 

We’ve had a busy start to the term in the Middle Room.   
 
Rippa Tournament 
The first few weeks have been spent getting ready for the Rippa Tournament.   
Thank you to our wonderful coaches who came in and took practises at school and supported us 
at the tournament in Alexandra - Gaz and Tim, Luke D and Logan and Gerard. 
Thank you also to the managers who helped to organise the teams in Alexandra and made sure 
they were all ready to go - Liane, Sharon, Gabrielle, Renee and Geraldine. 
I was impressed with how well our students competed and tried their best.  Congratulations to the 
Year 5/6 team that got second at the tournament and has now qualified to head to Queenstown on 
June 6th for the Central Otago Rippa Tournament. 
 

Middle Class News: 



Pink Shirt Day 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
What a colourful class! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
What’s on in class? 
Maths 
This term we are working on our Addition and Subtraction strategies.  The children did well to 
learn their family of facts to 10 in the first week which has helped them to work out harder 
equations.   
For the Year 3 and 4 children, we are working on them being able to work out Addition and 
Subtraction equations in their heads without relying on materials, and the Year 5 children are 
working on addition and subtraction equations with 3-digit numbers by using several different 
strategies.     
 
Writing 
We are learning about Disasters for our topic work and integrating this into our writing.  The 
children are in groups and are researching a disaster that has happened in New Zealand and are 
presenting their information in a range of ways.  These include: a poster, TV interview, Radio 
report, brochure and a slide show. 
 
Reading 
The children continue to read with me daily.  The older children have novels that they are reading 
and have set chapters to read at home each night.  The younger children continue to have their 
reading books to read to an adult each night. 
Thank you for filling out the homework books and listening to your child read.   
They love sharing their books with you. 
If I have been away, or the children don’t have set pages to read on a night, the children can just 
read a book from home.  This may happen over the next couple of weeks as I start the children’s 
testing in preparation for the reports coming out at the end of next term. 
 
 
 

 
 



Homework 
This term you will have noticed I have started to send home Times Tables for the children to 
learn.  I have decided to do this ahead of our Multiplication and Division learning next term, in the 
hope that they will be a step ahead with their knowledge before we start our strategy learning next 
term. 
When learning a new set of tables, the children could learn them in order first.  If they are finding 
them hard, I would suggest just taking 4 to learn at a time to cement them in their instant recall 
before moving on to the next ones. 
Once they have started to have a better recall of them, then move on to calling them out, out of 
order.  Once again, you could just do a few at a time until they have mastered them.   
It doesn’t matter if it takes the children a couple of weeks to master one set of tables.  
I test the tables on a Friday morning and will move the children on when they can do that set out of 
order with quick recall. 
 
R.E 
We have started our Sacraments learning.  The children know there are 7 Sacraments and are 
able to say the order in which they go in.  We are starting to go through each Sacrament to learn 
more about them and what their significance is to the church and people’s lives.  We will also 
spend more time around the sacrament of Confirmation, which is coming up for some of our 
students early next term.  The children involved have taken home a notice about this already. 
 
This is often a busy term for families as there is a lot of sport on. I appreciate that it can be hard to 
juggle everything and am thankful for your support with the children continuing to get their 
homework done and ensuring your children are well-rested so they can concentrate on their 
learning when they are at school.   
 

Ngā mihi, 
Heather Dowling 
 
 

 

 
 

Senior Room News 
He aroha whakotō, he aroha puta mai. 

If kindness is sown, then kindness you shall receive. 
 
Week 4 Term 2 
 
Rippa Rugby Tournament 
This event was held last Friday in Alexandra. We had three teams competing and the players had 
worked hard with their coaches and classmates to develop their skills and fitness. We had a great 
day with a variety of results. The highlight for us was the year 5&6 team making the final and 
placing 2nd! An amazing achievement for these children. They will now head to the Central Otago 
finals in Queenstown on the 6th of June. Thank you very much to the coaches, managers and 
parent supporters. Here are two recounts of the rippa experience from the senior children… 
 
On a foggy morning, we headed off to the rippa tournament. We went there to have fun and to 
compete with other schools and it was held at Molyneux Park in Alexandra. The year 3's and up from 
our school went to represent our school at the Dunstan Zone tournament. 
 

Senior Class News: 



Finally, we got there and as we warmed up my excitement was getting to me. Finally, the game 
started, I could hear kids puffing and adults cheering. Beep the buzzer went off and the game was 
done. It was a win for us and so were the other two games. Finally, it was the last game and we were 
playing TTS Tarantulas. It was the tightest game in the first half but we needed to win so we gave it all 
and we did. 
 
We all gathered around to hear the news and to find out if we had done it. It was silent but you could 
hear a couple of whispers in the distance … we did it! We made it to the final. Our team was 
screaming happily but not for long as we had to play two more games. The first game was a win but 
we all knew that our last game was going to be tough. The team we played wasn't nice, not at all! They 
were getting into my head but we just had to get on with it. 
 
Our last game was a loss for us but our team made it to the Central Otago Champs that are being held 
in early June. Sadly I'm away so I wish my team the best of luck and I hope they enjoy going to the 
tournament. Our team was the best team I could ever wish for. 
 
By Isla Jeffries. 
 
Last Friday the year 3-8s went to Alexandra for the Dunston Zone Rippa Tournament, it was held at 
Molyneux Park. There were lots of schools there and my team versed four other teams, we were called 
the St John's Rippers. It was fun and exciting. 
 
I travelled down with Dad, Keisha and Colleen. Dad was the coach, I was excited to play. The first 
game was against The Terrace School, we lost the game 5-10 but the next game against St Gerards 
was better. We lost 7-14. We had a break so I watched Kaylah and Isla, they were so good! They had 
won all of their games. We played our next game and lost 7-10. Then we played the Maniototo Area 
School team and beat them 11-5! 
 
After that the teams were announced for the finals, we sadly didn’t make it. But the year 5 and 6 team 
did, so I stayed and watched them. They won their semifinal but lost the final. That means that they go 
to the Central Otago Championship! The day was so fun and I want to go back and play again. 
 
By Marley Weir 
 
National Young Leaders Day 
This fantastic event is taking place on Friday 7th June for the year 8 students. I am sure that they 
will enjoy the day and be inspired by the speakers who include Brooke Neal (a former hockey 
Black Stick) and William Pike, an inspirational speaker. Our school sponsors our children to attend 
this event each year, and they always return very enthused by the energy of the day and the 
message that the speakers share with them. Thank you to Renee Weir for taking the children to 
and from Dunedin for this. 
 
Being Set up for Success 
Please check with your child that they have a decent-length pencil, a ruler, and a red and blue pen 
for school. Not all children have these items and they are needed. I do have spares but the 
children like to have their own items that they can keep at their desks.  
  
Be an Upstander! 
Last Thursday our classroom was filled with bright and happy colours for “Pink Shirt Day’. We 
regularly discuss how we should treat others and how our behaviour can make others feel. I 
encourage our children to be ‘upstanders’ when they see mean behaviour and actions. It's also 
important for the children to learn about giving and receiving compliments.  When doing this  

• Say true things: people quickly pick up on compliments that aren't true!  
• Focus on strengths, qualities, and characteristics instead of appearances.  

Practising these skills is worthwhile. 
 
 



Weekly sports catch-up 
I enjoy hearing from the children how their various sporting activities have gone. They love it. I 
have noticed that the children are starting to look tired and I feel it goes hand in hand with term 2 
and sports travel, you probably feel tired too. Please continue to do all your great work at home by 
having a good routine with homework, getting plenty of sleep and being well organised as these 
positive efforts by you impact the children at school. In turn, I try to match my school activities to 
their energy levels.  
 
Young Vinnies 
Please feel welcome to take bags of cones from beside the Church for your use or to give to other 
people who could use them. The children are replenishing our store of cones each Friday so don’t 
be shy about taking a bag. We also have eggs for sale in the Church foyer.  
 

 
The senior children have led the school in the Rosary. May is often referred to as the Month of 
Mary - a month when Catholics pay special devotions to her. This is a special reflective time for us 
and an opportunity to gather as a school. The senior children do a great job of leading us in this 
and they also partner with a younger child to help them use their rosary beads.  
 
Galaxiid Update 
Last year our class went to the official opening of the Spec Creek private galaxiid sanctuary. It was 
a very wet day but we did manage to do some electric fishing and see the galaxiids in the creek. 
These photos were shared with me this week of some of the fish that have been tagged at Spec 
Creek and tracked for many years. Their age is incredible and I thought you would be interested in 
seeing them. 
 
 

 
First tagged in 2009 and is probably over 17 years old.  
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

First tagged in 2004 and is thought to be over 28 years old! 
 
 
Coming Up: 

Week 6:  
I am away with my family until the Wednesday of week 7. Mrs Sarah Paterson and Mrs Katrina 
Hunter will be teaching in our classroom during this time.  
Thursday 6th June - Rippa finals in Queenstown for the year 5&6 team 
Friday 7th June - National Young Leaders Day for the year 8 children 
 
Week 9:   
Thursday 27th June - Matariki School Mass and shared lunch 

• Reports come home 
Friday 28th June - Public Holiday 
 
Week 10:  
Tuesday/Wednesday - Parent Teacher interviews. 
 
Kind regards, 
Geraldine Duncan. 
  
 
 

 
 
 

-At our May meeting a curriculum report on Maths - Other Strands (this includes Measurement, Geometry, 
Statistics and Algebra) was presented to the Board.  
-The Board reviewed their Equal Employment Opportunities policy. 
-Our next meeting is on Tuesday 11 June at 7p.m. 
 
 
Are you going overseas for the school holidays? 
  
When you return, you can now complete a digital New Zealand Traveller Declaration 
(NZTD) before you fly back into New Zealand – replacing the need to fill out a paper declaration 
card on the plane.  
  
Everyone coming into New Zealand needs to complete an NZTD. You’ll answer questions about 
your trip and what’s in your bags. You can complete it at a time that suits you, on the NZTD 
website or by downloading the NZTD app, and submit it 24 hours before your trip back to New 
Zealand. 
  
Download the NZTD app today! 
 travellerdeclaration.govt.nz 

Board of Trustees: 



 
 
 

Term 2 
Week 4 

Sunday 26th May Sunday Mass at 4pm  
Altar Servers: George & Theo 
Dowling & Nathan Smith  

Week 5 Sunday 2nd June Sunday Mass at 4pm  
Altar Servers: Cyrus Janerol & 
Keisha Evangelista 

Week 6 Monday 3rd June King’s Birthday – School Closed 
 Tuesday 4th June Teacher Only Day – School Closed 
 Sunday 9th June Sunday Mass at 4pm  

Altar Servers: Ben & Olivia Scott 
Week 7 Sunday 16th June Sunday Mass at 4pm  

Altar Servers: Axel & Kaylah 
McAuley 

Week 8 Sunday 23rd June Sunday Mass at 4pm  
Altar Servers: Caleb Cai & Jae 
McAuley 

Week 9 Thursday 27th June Reports & Portfolios sent home 
 Friday 28th June Matariki – School Closed 
 Sunday 30th June Sunday Mass at 4pm 

Altar Servers: Harry, Isla & Jack 
Jeffries 

Week 10 Tuesday 2nd & Wednesday 
3rd July 

Parent/Teacher Interviews 

 Friday 5th July Last Day of Term 2 
 Sunday 7th July Sunday Mass at 4pm 

Altar Servers: Colleen & Yuri Torres 
 

 

Notices and Dates: 



   
  
 

 
 
 


